Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
April 28, 2014
1:00-2:25 p.m., Pine Room

1. Approval of minutes for April 7, 2014: approved as distributed

2. Informational Items:
a. Announcements by chairs:
· Dr. Rizzo announced that a proposal will be made at Faculty Senate next week to have two thirds of classes SOTE’d for full and part time faculty. He asked the chairs to email him feedback on this proposal. 
· Dr. Voigt stated that the school had an external reviewer come to campus last week to review the non-ABET accredited programs.
· Faculty Searches:
· Health Science and Human Ecology are planning on doing campus interviews in the near future.
· Computer Science and Engineering has one offer accepted (computer engineering) and the offer in computer science has been sent out.
b. Announcements from the administration:
· Absence Management Phase II – The dean reported that phase II will be pilot tested through our college. Paper time sheets will no longer be used and each employee will enter their own absences into the system. The chairs will also be validating the staff absences in the system and the dean has requested consolidated training for them as timekeepers, validators and employees.
· Faculty Consensus Group for CSUPERB – The dean stated that CSUPERB is seeking a faculty member for the FCG. Each campus may have up to four members on this group and we have a faculty member whose term is ending this year. A replacement or renewal must be selected soon so that and a letter from the president may be sent in time to meet the May 19, 2014 deadline.
· Fresno State Vista Program – The dean forwarded information to the chairs and requested that it be forwarded to the faculty in case they know of any students who might be interested in the VISTA Fellows Program.  
· Fall 2014 – Beginning in fall, 2014, the process to update the strategic plan and master plan for the university will take place. The dean has held off on updating the strategic plan for the college until the plan for the university is updated.
· May 5 Chairs Meeting – An additional meeting for May 5, 2014 to discuss the budget request due to the Provost by May 9. There may or may not be a meeting on May 12, 2014, depending on how much gets accomplished at the meeting on May 5. At this meeting we will also discuss the draft Institutional Learning Outcomes that resulted from the Courageous Conversations organized by the Assessment Working Party.
· Dean Vacation – The dean is planning on being on vacation from May 12-14, 2014.
· PDC Dean Candidates – There are two finalists for the PDC Dean’s position and the candidates will be coming to the San Bernardino campus on May 5th and May 8th. The dean encouraged the chairs to attend the open forums for these candidates.
· Annual Service Awards lunch –Wednesday, May 7, 2014 from 11:30am-1:30pm in the SMSU.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Syllabi Collection – The dean reported that syllabi collection has made progress from fall to winter as has the entering of faculty credentials into TaskStream, but there is still work to do in reaching a goal of 100% of compliance in each of these areas.
.

3.  EAB Student Success Collaborative presentation – Kelly Miller of EAB gave a presentation (by phone) on predictive analytics for advisors.  A discussion followed which included using additional data and adding a faculty member or members to the leadership group for this project.

4. Other
